Greenwood County Fair Assn. 311 N. Main, Suite 6 Eureka, KS 67045



February 8, 2018

Representative John Barker Chairman Federal and State Affairs Committee

Dear Mr. Chairman,

Greenwood County started horse racing in 1872. I urge you to consider the Greenwood County Fair Association's strong support of HB 2545. This bill will benefit the area around Greenwood County by providing much needed jobs. We rank in the bottom third of the state from a per capita income standpoint. These jobs will be not only for operation of the racing facility but also for the agriculture and rural sectors of the area providing support services for the business.

By passing House Bill 2545 out of committee, and having it passed by the full House, our community and surrounding counties will create more jobs and rural business.

Sincerely,

Linda Snyder

President

Greenwood County Fair Association

Loughe